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April 3, 2013

	BY E-MAIL


	

	Mr. Wess Henderson

Director, Missouri Public Service Commission

200 Madison Street

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360


	


	Re:
	Time Warner Cable Business LLC, Application for Interexchange Certification

Case No. XA-2013-0430


Dear Mr. Henderson:

Pursuant to the request of Staff member Kari Salsman, and on behalf of the Applicant, Time Warner Cable Business LLC, I am filing this letter in the Commission’s case file in the referenced matter.

By email dated March 25, 2013, Ms. Salsman requested that the Applicant file a letter addressing certain issues raised in the area of rural call completion.  It the Applicant’s understanding that the Commission is concerned about the completion of interexchange calls to voice customers in rural areas of Missouri.  As noted in paragraph 4 of its Application, the Applicant intends to provide “high capacity non-voice transmission services to commercial customers in Missouri.”  As this traffic will cross exchange boundaries and will not be limited to intra-customer traffic, the Applicant believes that Commission-granted interexchange certification is appropriate.  However, as this traffic will not involve voice calls to individual customers in rural areas, the Applicant does not believe that the Commission’s concerns about rural call completion are implicated here.

In light of the fact that the Applicant does not intend to carry voice interexchange traffic, it does not believe that it needs to respond to the substantive questions raised in Mr. Salsman’s email, concerning call blocking, call gapping, Calling Party Number identification, and network capacity.

Please let me know at your earliest convenience whether this letter has failed to respond to the issues raised in Mr. Salsman’s email.  Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mark P. Johnson

	cc:
	Office of Public Counsel

Ms. Kari Salsman








